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Preston West Primary School Newsletter                           Thursday 15th March 2018 

IMPORTANT DATES   
March  

Friday 16th   Grade 3 – Melbourne Museum Excursion 
Friday 16th   Grade 4 – Botanical Gardens Excursion 
Friday 16th   Grade 5 – Sovereign Hill Excursion 
Tuesday 20th   School Council Meeting 7pm 
Tuesday 27th   Grade 6 – Pasta Making Workshop Incursion 
Wednesday 28th School Photo Day 
Thursday 29th  Last Day Term 1 - 2.30 Finish 

  Term Dates 
Term 1 Wednesday 31st January – Thursday 29th March 

Term 2 Monday 16th April – Friday 29th June 
Term 3 Monday 16th July – Friday 21st September 

Term 4 Monday 8th October – Friday 21st December 
 

Principal’s Note 
Compass – Parent Information                                                                                                                                                    

Last year the school added more information for parents on the Compass portal, instead of having resources spread 

over various forms of media. We added under the tab ‘Community’ a policy library that has all the requirements 

identified by the Department of Education and Training e.g. Annual Report, school policies and other information 

you might require such as canteen lunch order menus. This section on Compass will grow and is designed to be the 

place where you will go for documentation. 

Our newsletter is sent out weekly to the primary care giver through a link on Compass. You can no longer subscribe 

to the newsletter from the website, but it can still be easily read or downloaded by going to the school home page 

and selecting the newsletter tab. 

Our aim is to make communication between the school and the community more streamlined and safer as it is in the 

Compass portal that you need to login to. As part of this upgrade students in years Prep -2 area will still have a class 

blog but students in years 3-6 will have their personal style of blog through the seesaw app. 

2018 School Photo Day 
School photos will be held on Wednesday 28th March. Orders will be taken via the Advanced Life online system. 
Please see attached Online Order Instructions Sheet.   
 

www.advancedlife.com.au School Code (EQA 14V L8R) 
 

Sibling photo orders must be placed NO LATER THAN 27/3/2018 
 

Jessie Street Traffic Congestion – Friday 16th March                                                                                                                

Just forewarning parents that tomorrow morning and afternoon (March 16th) we will have 8 buses in Jessie Street 

transporting students to and from excursions and inter school sport. Please ensure you do not park in the designated 

bus area.  If buses are unable to park and unload our student and staff, it congests the whole of Jessie Street until 

parking becomes available. Thank you for your anticipated cooperation.   

 

http://www.prestonwest.vic.edu.au/
http://www.advancedlife.com.au/


 

 

Grade 5 Gallery Construction                                                                                                                                                       

The construction of our Grade 5 gallery will commence tomorrow. Tradesmen will be working on days the students 

are not in the building, over the upcoming weekends and during the Term 1 holiday break. We anticipate the gallery 

will be ready on the first day of Term 2. I am confident when completed the gallery will add a fabulous learning space 

for our students in Grade 5 and beyond.  

National Ride 2 School Day                                                                                                                                                                     
National Ride to School Day is the perfect opportunity for Australian students and community members to embrace 
a healthier start to the day and to walk or ride to school. Preston West will be celebrate National Ride 2 School Day 
on Friday 23rd March. We encourage students and their families to leave the car at home on this day and get a taste 
of the benefits, ease and fun involved in choosing to walk and wheel to school. All students on wheels are required 
to wear helmets (this includes skaters and scooters). Once on school grounds please walk your wheels over to the 
back oval where there will be space designated to park your bike/scooter.   

School Council 
The first meeting of our newly elected School Council will take place at 7pm next Tuesday 20th March. This meeting 
will also include our Annual General meeting where office bearers are elected and our 2017 Annual Report is 
presented.  
 
Northern Metropolitan Region Swim Carnival 
Yesterday we had eight students represent Preston West Primary and the wider District at the Northern 
Metropolitan Region swimming championships. I am very proud of their efforts to advance to such a significant level. 
Special congratulations to Hannah Chan for placing 2nd overall in her 50 metre breaststroke event and 3rd in 
backstroke.  Special thanks to Ainslee Watkins and our enthusiastic team of parents who have supported them over 
the past few weeks at all the carnivals.  
 
Commonwealth Games Activity Day 
This afternoon Preston West Primary is undertaking our first multi-aged activity for 2018.  The focus will be the 
Commonwealth Games and students will work in a small group comprising of children from Prep – Grade 6, to 
undertake a special tasks related to the Games. Next terms multi aged day will focus on Multiculturalism.  
 
Lost Property 
Lost property is located outside the Art Room.  Can I please encourage parents to ensure all clothing and lunch boxes 
are named.  
 

Cheryl Bondeson 
 
                                                                                                                                      
eLearning 

 

eLearning @ PWPS  

 

Junior School Blogs 
 

Every year the junior school classes and specialist teachers maintain a school blog with all the great adventures and 
learning they have. At these blogs you will find lots of photos and written posts that will provide you with another way 

to see what is happening at school over the year.  
 

You can access the blogs via the schools website or by clicking on the link below. 

 

Junior school and specialist blogs  
 

Enjoy! 

 
 
 
 

 

 

http://www.prestonwest.vic.edu.au/home/blogs/2018_class_blogs.aspx


 

 

STUDENT OF THE WEEK – Week ending 9/3/2018 
 

Congratulations to the following students, who were presented with their awards. 
 

 GRADE “LEARN” BOUNCE BACK 

Prep C Emily Boulter Jude Napolitano 

Prep D Julian Care Ivy Raspin 

Prep L Wayne Wang Yousuf Yousuf  

Prep W Autumn Cox Kiaan Nori 

1B Ava Barber Crystalia Pagoniou 

1E Zakaria Hassan  

1K Yusuf Moosa Minty Leat 

1N Molly Dawson Emma Mai-Lane 

1W Sofia Montalto Bnan Said 

2A Owen Kelly Christina Paschalis 

2B Manha Shaik Erica Semple 

2J Hue Dwyer Summer McKenzie 

2M Massimo De Lorenzo Chilli Cochis 

3B Hanna Gouvousis Andy Lin 

3F Sebastian Barber Somdeep Bhattacharyya 

3P Eno Zhang Claudia Shell 

4B  Merrah Sehgal 

4E Ella Hatzihalkias Riley Koutsovasilis 

4M James Ryan Willow Renzow 

5H Michael Rendis Kartia Monteneri 

5I Ismail Hassan Lachlan Cullen 

5J Lucy Smith Menno Kuut 

5V Billy Gallagher Tiger-Jane Cleary 

6O Lukas Temelkovski Namira Sciglitano 

6N Matthew Williams Olivia Shell 

6T Rifan Aljohani Christian Gastevski 

 
 
GENERAL OFFICE INFORMATION 
 
SCHOOL FEES:  SCHOOL FEES WERE DUE FRIDAY 23RD FEBRUARY, 2018. 
 
CAMPS, SPORTS and EXCURSIONS FUND (CSEF) 
The Camps, Sports and Excursions Fund help ensure that no student misses out on the opportunity to join their 
classmates for important, educational and fun activities. It is part of making Victoria the Education State and the 
Government's commitment to breaking the link between a student's background and their achievements. 

CSEF will be provided to eligible families to cover the costs of school trips, camps and sporting activities. 

If you hold a valid means-tested concession card or are a temporary foster parent, you may be eligible for CSEF. A 
special consideration category also exists for asylum seeker and refugee families. The allowance is paid to the school 
to use towards expenses relating to camps, excursions or sporting activities for the benefit of your child. 

The annual CSEF amount per student is: 

¶ $125 for primary school students 

All applicants must complete and lodge their submission by 22nd June 2018.              
                                                     
 



 

 

INTERSCHOOL SPORTS  
 

                                Interschool Sports results from Friday 9th March, 2018 
 

SPORT PWPS Preston A 

Bat Tennis Girls 
Bat Tennis Boys 

27 
27 

6 
6 

Cricket A 
Cricket B 

87 
65 

96 
76 

Rounders Girls 
Rounders Boys 

9 
6 

14 
20 

T Ball 7 14 

 
                                           No interschool sport this week. FORFEIT by Preston North East Primary. 

 
WELCOME TO PARENTS/CARERS GROUP 

 
FRESH FRUIT FRIDAY 
Fresh Fruit volunteers for Friday 16th March are: Damayanthi Karunarathna, Annie Zanella, Julie Vinci and Jacquie 
Beard. 
 
SICK BAY BEDDING 
Our volunteer for Friday 16th March is Yannan Wang. 
                                                                 
SCHOOL BANKING School Banking is on Tuesdays. If you would like your child to participate in the School Banking 
Program, please collect an information pack and application form from your local 
Commonwealth Bank or apply online. 
 
VOLUNTEERS WANTED FOR #DEMOCRACYSAUSAGE 
Thank you to all who responded to our call for #democracysausage 
We had a fantastic response to our baked goods stall and will not need any further donations. 
We do however, still need volunteers for the following shifts 10-12 noon or 12-2pm 
If you can assist with any of these two shifts, please email Bo on bo.li3072@gmail.com 
 
SCHOOL PANTRY (School Canteen)  
 

Orders and money (written on a paper bag) will be placed in a container in the classroom before 9.15am 
and delivered to the canteen. To contact Marina you can catch up with her in person 
at the school kitchen on Monday, Wednesday and Friday or email 
schoolpantry@icloud.com 
 
 

      COMMUNITY NEWS 
Pascoe Vale Girls College 

 
Pascoe Vale Girls College invites prospective students and parents to attend our Open Day  

Monday 23rd April 2018. 
Information Sessions followed by tours of the College will be held at the following times: 

Morning: 9.00am – 10.30am 
Afternoon: 4.00pm – 5.30pm 

Evening: 7.00pm – 8.00pm 
Parents and children only need to attend one session. There is no need to register attendance. 

If you are unable to attend our Open Day sessions, the College also conducts tours with the  
Principal throughout the year. Bookings can be made by contacting the College  

on 93062544  or online through the College website at www.pvgc.vic.edu.a 

mailto:bo.li3072@gmail.com
mailto:schoolpantry@icloud.com


 

 

 

 



 

 

 


